
 
 

 
Telephone 

Telephone Glasgow Kelvin College 
+44 (0)141 630 5000 Springburn Campus 
Fax 123 Flemington Street 
+44 (0)141 630 5001 Glasgow G21 4TD 
Email 
info@glasgowkelvin.ac.uk  
  The Board of Management of Glasgow  
  Kelvin College is a Scottish Registered 
  Charity. Registration no. SC021207 
 

DHD:  0501222 
 
20 December 2022 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information under the Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act 
(2002). 
 
I now respond to your request as follows: 
 

1. When was your last networking (LAN, core, edge) refresh, and when is the next refresh 
planned? 
Last refresh took place: 

• Springburn Campus – 2018; 

• East End Campus – 2018; 

• Easterhouse Campus – 2017; and 

• West End Campus – 2015. 

 
The next refresh will be determined by a combination of end-of-support for products and 
availability of funding.  
 

a. What would you like to improve upon in your next refresh? 
No data held. 
 

b. Could you please confirm contract end dates and current vendors for this?  

Contracts for Glasgow Kelvin College are published here - Institution | APUC 
(apuc-scot.ac.uk) (please refer to section, Computer Supplies and Services, ref:  
CS-GKC085). 
 

2. When was your last Wi-Fi refresh, and when is the next refresh planned? 
Last refresh took place, between August 2021 and April 2022 at various campuses.  A future 
refresh will be determined by a combination of end-of-support for products and availability of 
funding.  
 

a. What would you like to improve upon in your next refresh? 
No data held.  
 

b. Could you please confirm contract end dates and current vendors for this?  

Contracts for Glasgow Kelvin College are published here - Institution | APUC 
(apuc-scot.ac.uk) (please refer to section, Computer Supplies and Services, ref:  
CS-GKC085). 
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3. When was your last telephony or Unified Communications refresh, and when is the next refresh 
planned? 
Last refresh took place in 2018.  Next refresh is under review, currently.  
 

a. What would you like to improve upon in your next refresh? 
No data held.  
 

b. Could you please confirm contract end dates and current vendors for this?  

Contracts for Glasgow Kelvin College are published here - Institution | APUC 
(apuc-scot.ac.uk) (please refer to section, Computer Supplies and Services, ref:  
CS-GKC085).  
 

4. Do you have an integration or workflow solution across the multiple technology systems in the 
college?  

Glasgow Kelvin College makes limited use of the Power Automate workflow functionality 
within Microsoft Office 365.  
 

I trust the above response meets your request for information. 
 
Should you be unhappy with the College’s response you may seek a review, by writing to Derek 
Smeall, Principal.  Your grounds for seeking a review should be included in your request.    
 
I also wish to advise you that the Scottish Information Commissioner has launched an online 
appeals service via their website – the link is as follows:  
 
www.itspublicknowledge.info/appeal.  
 
Other contact information for the Scottish Information Commissioner is listed below: 
 
Tel: 01334 464610 
Email: enquiries@itspublicknowledge.info 
 
Thank you for your interest in the College. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Donald Higgins – Durnan 
Corporate Support and Administration Manager  
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